ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 22nd.October 2015 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Chris Rowland (CR), Bob Trickey (BobT), County Councillor David Wilby, and PCSO Nicole Walsh (NW). There were no members of the public in attendance.
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Apologies for Absence

3. Declarations of Interests

4. Police Matters

5. Minutes of Previous Meeting

6. Matters Arising

7. Correspondence

8. Finance

9. Road Safety
10. Broadband

11. Any other business

12. Date of next Meeting
	None
Councillor Ian Collis, County Councillor Chris Parsons and PC Laurie Appleton
None
NW reported that there had been no crimes or incidents reported in the past 31 days.  She reported that funding had now been received for marking events across the region, and these will be taking place over the next few months, the Essendine event taking place in the Village Hall later in November. Items will be marked for no charge, and free marker pens will be available for people to do their own marking. 

.
Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd. September were signed as a true record, on the proposal of BobT, seconded KA, all in favour
None

14-Sep-15
Playsafety Ltd.

Invoice £96.00

14-Sep-15

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £70 - Play Area August 

14-Sep-15

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £100 - Grass cutting August

14-Sep-15

Grant Thornton

Statement

14-Sep-15

RCC

Road Closure Sep 15

14-Sep-15

Pboro Reg. College

Courses

14-Sep-15

RCC

Planning 2 Mallard Close

30-Sep-15

Vista

Sight loss charity

30-Sep-15

Playsafety Ltd.

RoSPA Inspection Report

30-Sep-15

Grant Thornton

Credit Note £120.00

04-Oct-15

RCC

Hazardous Substances - Stamford Storage

04-Oct-15

RCC

Parish Council Forum

04-Oct-15

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £70 - Play Area Sep 

04-Oct-15

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £100 - Grass cutting Sep

15-Oct-15

Cory Environmental

Invoice £117 - Dog bins

Planning 2 Mallard Close. KA had received comments from neighbours of this property living in Dunlin Road, expressing concerns that they will be intrusively overlooked by the proposed rear extension. There is little that the PC can do in this regard, but the Clerk was asked to report these concerns to the Planning Dept.

Planning Montague House. BobT expressed surprise that planning permission was not required for an extension to this property despite it facing on to the main road. An enquiry to the Planning Dept. revealed that the extension was to the rear of the property and permission was therefore not required.
(a).Current position: The Clerk reported expenditure totalling £4,611, income totalling £10,027, leaving a current balance of £13,290. Now that the SIDs had been installed, an invoice of around £9k is expected
(b) Audit: Following the Clerk’s representations, Grant Thornton had issued a credit note of £120 as a contra to their invoice for £120
(c) Grass Cutting: Payment has still not been received from RCC in respect of this. DW had taken this up with the Highways Dept., and related the extenuating circumstances causing the delay. Payment can be expected by the end of November.
Speed Signs: These have recently been installed, and have had an immediate impact. The solar-powered sign is malfunctioning intermittently, and an engineer is expected in the next few days to fix it.. There was a need to monitor this closely in case it turns out to be not fit for purpose. Thanks to BobT for his efforts in bringing this to fruition. 
Installation is now complete, with exceptionally high speeds being reported. Complaints had been made by companies on the Industrial Estate, who are not yet connected. This is due to Gigaclear not yet receiving permission from the landowner to trench the cables in.
Dog Fouling: KA reported a problem with a specific dog fouling the Green, and a possible culprit had been identified. The Parish Council is taking legal advice on this, with a view to confronting the culprit.
Wednesday 16th.December 2015, 6.00pm
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 6.35pm.
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